Selectmen's Meeting, Monday, July 6, 1992

Present: Phil Dwight, Chairman, Dave Boule', Michael Oldershaw, Betty Shaw, Secretary.

Meeting called to order at 7:00 PM

Brian Brown, Police Chief, requested executive session to discuss personnel. Dave moved to go into executive session per RSA 91:3: 11a. Second, Mike. All in favor. So moved. Advertisement will be placed in paper for a special officer.

Mike Beauchamp, Fire Chief, and Dick Atkinson, Rescue Squad, Brian Brown, requested executive session regarding personnel. Dave moved to go into executive session per RSA 91:3: 11a. Second Mike. All in favor. So moved. No information from executive session.

The selectmen discussed the old fire truck which was presented to the former Fire Chief, Hank Cutter upon his retirement, with Mike and Dick. It was agreed the truck is not in the antique class and has no financial value. Since the Town did not have input into granting the truck to Hank, Dave moved to least the truck to Hank for \$1 a year providing Hank be responsible for registration, insurance and repairs until the next Town Meeting. A warrant requesting the truck be presented to Hank for his long service to the Town as a fireman and fire chief will be placed in the 1993 Town Warrant. Second, Mike. All in favor. So moved.

Abatement to correct errors on the first half of the tax warrant was signed.

Dave Boule' and Phil Dwight signed the jury list as prepared by Phil Dwight.

A letter will be drafted to property owner on Beaver Dam Road who has placed a basketball stand within the Town's ROW. He will have to either remove it or sign a waver stating the Town bears no responsibility if it should be knocked down during plowing.

A letter will be sent to a property owner regarding condition of his property.

Mike moved to appoint Paul Matthes as a full member of the ZBA. Another potential member will be called to set an appointment to discuss membership.

Letters will be sent to all property owners whose valuations have gone up 20% or \$5,000 due to assessment pick ups.

Mike made a motion to pay the additional \$150 for dues to the N.H. Resource Recovery. Second, Dave. All in favor. So moved.

There is a leak in the roof of the Antrim Gym which required attention over the weekend. Selectmen feel strongly that the roof be repaired before the floor is refinished. Records show all leases and responsibility therein of the Antrim School District were assumed by the Conval School District as recorded in the 1966 Town Report, Warrant #13.

Property owners who did not fill out and return the new CUV applications with the requested maps are to be assessed the high range of CUV.

Phil will draft a letter in response to a request for abatement of taxes on the former Chicago Cutlery Co.

Mike moved to accept the minutes of June 22 and 24th as written. Second, Dave. All in favor. So moved.

Dave moved to approved Carter Proctor for the full time opening as a lifeguard at \$5.00 an hour. Second Mike. All in favor. So moved.

Phil reported all TANs have been repaid. The incoming taxes will cover the July school payment, therefore Phil does not anticipate the need to acquire a TAN until August.

Selectmen will be sending out bids for the purchase of oil within the next three weeks.

Dave moved to approve the application as sent for the Recycling/Transfer station. Second, Mike. All in favor. So moved.

The Planning Board will hold a public information meeting will be held July 16th.

USS Antrim Change of Command invitation returned with regrets.

Selectmen started discussions on the Town personnel policy.

Meeting adjourned 9:50

ems